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City Policy on Yellow Groove Bamboo 

 

Yellow groove bamboo (Phyllostachys aureosulcata) is included on the list of prohibited invasive 
plant species under the Unified Development Ordinance, adopted into Bloomington Municipal 
Code (BMC) in 2020 by the City Council. Under Title 6 of the BMC, it is unlawful for the owner of 
any lot or tract of ground within the city to plant or maintain, at a height in excess of eight 
inches, any plant species that is prohibited under federal, state, or local regulations.  

 
Following is the process by which the City of Bloomington is enforcing the prohibition against 
yellow groove bamboo: 
 

1. Neighborhood compliance officers in the Department of Housing and Neighborhood 
Development (HAND) will issue a warning to property owners who have yellow groove 
bamboo growing on their property.  

2. HAND will give property owners a 90-day grace period to work out a plan and begin the 
process of eradication and disposal.  

3. After that 90 days, HAND neighborhood compliance officers will discuss the progress 
with the property owner and continue to monitor compliance with the removal plan.  

4. HAND will not issue tickets with fines unless the property owner fails, or refuses, to 
follow through with the approved plan for removal of the bamboo.  

5. If a property owner refuses to remove the bamboo from their property, HAND may 
move to have the property abated with consent of the Board of Public Works. The costs 
of abatement will be the responsibility of the property owner and will be collected as 
detailed in Bloomington Municipal Code (BMC) Title 6 (https://bton.in/Fk5ho). 
 

The City will provide affected property owners with information on best practices for removal 
and disposal of bamboo, so they may develop a workable eradication plan.  
 
The entire list of prohibited invasive plant species that may not be planted and grown in the 
City of Bloomington, can be found in BMC 20.04.080 - Landscaping, buffering, and fences 
(https://bton.in/zumYq).  
 

Residents can reach the Housing and Neighborhood Development department at 
hand@bloomington.in.gov or 812-349-3420. 
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